
NOTICE NUMBER: SCZ08042022 

Licence renewal for the year ending 31 December 2022 

The Securities and Exchange Commission of Zimbabwe (SECZIM) hereby advises 

Securities Market Intermediaries that— 

(a) licence fees for initial and renewal applications have been approved by the 

Minister of Finance and Economic Development and published in the 

Government Gazette. Please find attached the respective statutory instruments 

that give effect to the new fees. You are hereby required to submit your letters 

of significant changes and proof of payment of your annual renewal licence 

fees not later than 15 April 2022. Submit these to portian@seczim.co.zw and 

simelokuhled@seczim.co.zw.

(b) A failure by a licensed person to submit to the Commission the proof of payment 

and a copy of the 2021 audited financial statements is a ground for non -renewal 

of licence. 

Be guided accordingly. 

For and on behalf of the Securities & Exchange Commission of Zimbabwe 

G Dzangare 

Acting Chief Executive Officer 
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